





2018/05

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF HOGSTHORPE PARISH COUNCIL 
 HELD ON FRIDAY 4th MAY 2018AY 1 AP
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1 APRIL1
Present: Cllrs L Wildman, M Culley, P Smith, B Hornby, E Carter, S Day
Also Present: Dist Cllrs Paul Hibbert-Greaves and Mel Turton-Leivers and 1 member of the public 
There is no public forum as this meeting is following by the Annual Parish Community Meeting. The meeting commenced at 6.25 pm
1. ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN
There being only one nomination, it was proposed, seconded and unanimously agreed that Cllr Les Wildman be elected as Chairman for the coming year.

2. ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRMAN
There being no further nominations, it was proposed, seconded and unanimously agreed that Cllr Mick Culley be elected as Vice Chairman for the coming year.

3. CHAIRMAN’S REMARKS
Cllr Wiseman welcomed everyone to the meeting and stated that he was pleased to be accepted as Chairman for the coming year.

4. APOLOGIES – Cllr Mary Banks
5. APPROVAL OF NOTES OF MEETING

It was unanimously resolved that the notes of the Meeting of 4th April 2018 be accepted as a true record of the proceedings and were duly signed by the Chairman.
6. CLERK’S REPORT
The clerk reported that 
(i) the overgrown trees at the end of Mill Lane had been reported to Highways but they had looked at them and are taking no action at present but would monitor the situation.
(ii) A quote from Castletree Care is still awaited for the trees on the neighbouring property to the church.  before she writes to them

(iii) Memorial suppliers were not able to help with the broken grave in the churchyard but she would keep trying with stone masons to get the broken grave repaired..
7. TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM OUTSIDE BODIES & OTHER MEETING
· Dist Councillor Paul Hibbert-Greaves noted that they had now been given back, as a one-off, the councillor grants which were available until last year.

· The clerk read out a report from Cllr Banks which noted that the Village Hall now have new heaters fixed in the main hall but they are still awaiting an electrician to look at the main electric box as the heaters are more powerful than previously.  The shutters are on order for the back of the main hall and the front door.
8. CORRESPONDENCE

· Update from LALC on the GDPR and Data Protection Bill had confirmed that the Government had tabled an amendment to exempt all parish and town councils and parish meetings from the requirement to appoint a Data Protection Officer under the new General Data Protection Regulation.  There would still be a requirement to undertake data monitoring.
9. FINANCIAL MATTERS
(a) The Internal Auditors report was now completed with no recommendations for remedial action being required.
(b) The insurance renewal was due by the 1st June.  The clerk had received a quote for £579.68 which included all the usual parish council requirements but also added on the Playing Fields insurance including Public Liability, 8 items of play equipment, the and the changing rooms which had been estimated at £80,000.  The clerk had asked for a quote from an alternative supplier but this was not yet to hand.  The clerk was given the go-ahead to send a cheque in acceptance of the lowest quote.
(c) Payment of accounts was approved for £35 to J Cooper for internal audit work, £57 to the Village Hall for hire of the rooms, and £46.72 to L Wildman for purchase of weed killer for the churchyard (£25.74)  and printing of leaflets announcing the APCM to every household (£20.98).
10. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next Parish Council meeting would be held at Hogsthorpe Village Hall at 6.45pm on Wednesday 6th June 2018.
11. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
No further business
Meeting was closed at 6.50 p.m.
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